
June Prayer Letter                                             June 1, 2024

Dear Pastors and Praying Friends,

Thank you for those praying for us. We have safely arrived back in the US. Do 
be praying as we are traveling around and visiting family over the next few 
weeks. Please continue to pray as we continue to look at different visa options 
to get back into Turkey. Before we left, we had two opportunities to share the 
gospel. One with a lady who was looking at the church building and asking 
about it and what our name meant. I was able to share the gospel and she 
seemed open to it. The other was a man I have been witnessing to for 5 years. 
I walked into his store and told him we were leaving for a while and he said 
hey you need to believe in Muhammad and I told him he needed to believe in 
Jesus and what he did for him. Pray for both of them to come to Christ.        

 Pray for us as we are back in the States.  We will be looking to speak to 
and reach out to Turks while we are here. Pray God will open doors for us.     

 Pray for those to whom we have shared the gospel. Pray they will reach 
out to us and will come to Christ before it is too late. Pray we will have 
opportunities online to continue to share the gospel in Turkey.

 Continue to pray as we are back in the US for furlough. Pray for safety 
as we travel and pray for direction as we seek to continue to serve while back.

Usually, in this spot we are inviting you to come to Turkey on a missions trip. 
Because of our unfortunate, visa issues we will not be able to host a trip this 
summer in Turkey. We hope to have the opportunity to host people on a trip in 
the future but we would like to recommend several other trips to you. Our 
mission board and friends host many trips all over the world. You can find more 
info about these trips by visiting https://visionmissions.org/trips/  

Yours to Turkey,

Brady and Sarah Van Winkle
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